
NMRPC Minutes 02/16/2025 

 

A club meeting was called to order at 2:10 pm in Jay’s garage.  Present were Jay Taylor, Justin Halvorson, 

Sam Moya, Brian and Benjie Maestas, Arnaldo Dijigo-Dias, Gary and Donna Alexander, and David Yates. 

Minutes from meeting of 11/24/24 were read and approved. 

Treasurer’s Report was given and approved as follows: 

 Checking $4,662.79, Savings $2,261.40, Cash before meeting $438.00, and $50 worth of 2025 

AU bands (100) remaining, for a total of $7,412.19.  This does not include assets such as trailers, 

computer equipment, power washer, etc.  Report was approved unanimously. 

No new members were presented. 

Old Business:  

Dwight recently completed his last chemotherapy. 

 AU and clubs are due no later than March 15. 

 Ken Easley moved to Texas and wants to pass the webpage update to someone else.  Sam Moya 

volunteered to look into it and report at the next meeting. 

New Business: 

 Club officers were elected as follows – Jay Taylor will remain as President, Steve Bayley is Vice-

President, Sam Moya is Secretary-Treasurer, and Brian Maestas remains as Race Secretary.  David will 

work with Sam to complete AU membership update, diploma order, and 2026 band order on line. 

 Direction for 2025 Old Bird season was discussed.  It was unanimously voted to eliminate the 

west direction and fly from the southeast this year.  We will keep with the rotation for the time being 

and fly young birds from the southeast as originally planned.  At a future date, a vote will take place as 

to the directions beyond the 2025 Young Bird Season.  Jay and Brian will meet and propose a schedule 

for the Old Bird Season that will be voted upon at the next meeting on March 2, 2025 at 2:00 pm. 

 David gave some information recently acquired on Unikon battery replacement.  There is a well-

recommended flyer in Arizona who does this.  He has sent one clock for repair and will share contact 

information after return of his clock.   

Adjournment at 2:42 pm 

 


